Union County Board of Elections met on March 3, 2020. Those in attendance were Robert Parrott, Chairman; Dean Cook, Board Member; William Steele, Board Member; Rebecca Pokorski, Board Member; Brandon Clay, Director; Tina LaRoche, Deputy Director; Susie O'Brien; Michelle Forrider, Election Specialist and Rod Goddard.

Chairman Parrott called the meeting to order at 1:01 p.m.

February 4, Minutes

The Minutes from the February 4th, meeting were presented, and no issues or concerns were raised.

- > A motion to approve the minutes was made by Board Member Pokorski and seconded by Board Member Steele.
 - > The motion passed unanimously.

Budget Review for 2020

Deputy LaRoche presented the board with the 2020 budget review. There were no outstanding issues.

- A motion to approve the budget was made by Board Member Pokorski and seconded by Board Member Steele.
 - > The motion passed unanimously

Campaign Finance

Campaign finance reports were presented to the board. No issues were brought to their attention.

- > A motion to approve Campaign Finance was made by Board Member Pokorski and seconded by Board Member Steele.
 - > The motion passed unanimously.

Approve bills

Deputy LaRoche presented the bills from last month. There were no new issues to discuss.

> A motion to approve the bills was made by Board Member Pokorski and seconded by Board Member Steele.

<u>Allocations</u> Director Clay spoke about the amount of Voting Machines, Poll Pads and Ballot quantities that will be distributed for the March Primary.

- 2ND Vote to approve allocations was made by Board Member Pokorski and seconded by Board Member Steele.
 - > The motion was passed unanimously.

Election Update

Deputy LaRoche gave updates on how many absentee ballots have gone out. She gave a break down on how many were Republican and how many were Democrats.

Covid-19

> Deputy LaRoche discussed what precaution we were taking on making sure the office stayed clean for our voters and staff.

Poll workers

Director Clay spoke on the training dates. He also spoke on the Public test on March 11th.

Women's suffrage

Susie O'Brien discussed what the State was going to do in honor of the 100 years of women's voting.

Attest: | Whelly

Chairmar

Michelle Forrider, Election Specialist

Robert Parrott, Chairman